
A study into the factors that affect primary care doctors’ decisions to refer patients who may have cancer for further investigation
I was, until fairly recently, a GP at Hope House Surgery in Radstock. I’m now Visiting Lecturer at the University of Bath, where my main research interest relates to early diagnosis in primary care.  I run the Örenäs Research Group, which has collaborators in 25 medical and academic centres in 20 European countries. The research aims to identify which health system factors affect GPs’ decisions to refer patients for further investigation and, of those, which lead to national differences in referral rates. 
Would you be prepared to help with this research by completing an on-line questionnaire? The GPs who piloted the survey told me that it was thought-provoking, and that it took 5-10 minutes to complete. 

There are three parts to the survey:

· some demographic questions (optional);

· four brief clinical scenarios, asking for your most likely action in real life;

· a list of 20 health system factors, asking how much they affected your decision-making in those four cases. 

There are no right or wrong answers. Your answers are confidential and the survey does not ask for your name or any contact details. 

Dr Michael Harris


Below is an information sheet. The study has University of Bath Ethics Committee approval. 

You are being invited to take part in a research study. Before you decide whether or not to take part, it is important for you to understand why the research is being done and what it will involve. Please read the following information carefully. If there is anything that is not clear, or if you would like more information, please contact us. Take time to decide whether or not you wish to take part. 

What is the purpose of the study?

This study aims to explore the factors that affect primary care doctors’ decisions to refer patients who might have cancer for further investigation. The research team expects that the results will help to inform policy and practice regarding the care of patients who may have cancer.
Why have I been approached?

We have approached you we understand that you work as a primary care doctor, or have done so in the last two years. 

Do I have to take part?

It is up to you to decide whether or not to take part. If you do decide to take part you will be asked to complete an online survey. 

What will happen to me if I take part?

Your involvement in the study will be completion of an online survey that we estimate will take 10-15 minutes of your time. 
You will be given some clinical scenarios and asked how you would act on them. There will be a series of statements to find out what affects your thinking with regard to referring patients for special investigations or to see a specialist. There will also be questions looking for some background information that will help put your answers into perspective.

There are no ‘right’ or ‘wrong’ answers to any of the questions and this is not a test. We are interested in what doctors think and actually do in real life.
What are the possible benefits of taking part?

While there is unlikely to be any direct benefit to you from taking part in this research, some individuals value being able to report their thoughts in a confidential setting. 
What if I wish to make a complaint?

If you wish to complain or have any concerns about any aspect of the way you have been approached or treated during the course of this study, then Dr Michael Harris would be very happy to discuss this with you. In the event that this does not resolve your complaint then Dr Gordon Taylor is available to take the matter further. Their contact details are provided at the end of this document.

Will my taking part in this study be kept confidential?

Your survey response will be anonymous, although you can voluntarily provide us with your contact information if you wish to take part in further research in this area.  Your data will be stored securely and, as it will be pooled together for analysis, it will remain confidential. No identifiable information will be given to any outside organisation.  
What will happen to the results of the research study?

Once the survey closes, the data will be pooled together in the analysis. When all the data have been analysed the results will be published in peer-reviewed journals, a written report and presentations. You can request to be sent an outline of the results. 

Who is organising and funding the research?

The study is being organised by a group of researchers from the University of Bath. The research is not externally funded.
Who has reviewed the study?

The study was reviewed for ethical integrity by the Research Ethics Advisory Committee for Health at The University of Bath. 

Contact for further information

If you require any further information about the project or have any questions that you would like answered please contact Dr Michael Harris:

Gore Cottage, Old Gore Lane, Emborough, Radstock BA3 4SJ 
+44 1761 241366
michaelharris681@btinternet.com
If you wish to make a complaint please contact Dr Gordon Taylor:

Dr Gordon Taylor, Reader, University of Bath, Bath

Tel: 01225 38 5415

g.j.taylor@bath.ac.uk
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